Robert Temple



Robert Kendall Temple, 84, died Sunday, November 27. Mr. Temple was a long-time resident of Littleton. He was born in Whitinsville, graduated from Grafton High School, and served a Marine at the end of <u>WWII</u>. At the age of 20, he was a licensed charter boat captain. For 4 years he was a radio announcer before graduating from UMass as an electrical engineer. From 1974 to 1992, he worked for the government on the Over the Horizon Radar Systems Program at Hanscom Field. His favorite hobby besides sailing was to play the drums. Mr. Temple is survived by his children, Kathleen Kendall, of Virginia, Dana Temple, of Portland, Maine, and Robin Diamond of Nashua, NH. A memorial service will be held in Littleton in the spring to celebrate his life. Mr. Temple was a beloved father and husband and will be dearly missed by his children. Condolences can be mailed to Kathleen Kendall, 11701 Lakewood Lane, Fairfax Station, VA 22039, 703 498-5202. In lieu of flowers, donations can be made to: USA Cycling Development Foundation, Joshua Kuck Memorial Scholarship Fund, 1 Olympic Plaza #6, Colorado Springs, CO 80909.

Published in The Littleton Independent from December 7 to December 14, 2011